



# September 3rd 2025 Meeting Minutes

Mosinee Hockey Club PO Box 214 Mosinee WI 54455

**DATE:** Wednesday September 3rd, 2025

**TIME:** 6:30 pm

**PLACE:** Mosinee Rec Center

**PRESIDING:** Hannah Shebelski

Hannah Shebelski	President	Present
Cristy Heldt	V. President	Present
Laura Vehlow	Treasurer	Present
Sammie Wojcik	Secretary	Present
Chris Nelson	Brd Member	Present
Nick Zebro	Brd Member	Present
Jeremy Remondini	Brd Member	Present
Kim Wiesman	Brd Member	Present
Nicole Marone	Brd Member	Present

Troy Michalski		
Mitchell Filipiak		
Sam Hollender		
Dan Judd		
Jon Schulz		
Ben Stahlecker		

Called to order by Hannah at 6:36 pm

1. Additions to AGENDA: (Anyone may add items at this time)
2. Approval of the August minutes made by Laura & Kim second - Motion Passes
3. Papermakers.....Hanson Family
  - a. Nothing new to report
  - b. Golf outing Oct 4th
4. High School Hockey Booster Club.....Meg Lech (President)
  - a. Captains practices - Cristy sent a list of options to them - no response yet
  - b. Media day - they will not need to pay if its a non used time as long as its a non rentable time or if its before or after a captains practice - Oct 6th & Oct 31st, or thanksgiving week will be given as options
5. Silverblades.....Grace G. (President)
  - a. Jump harness - moving forward, it will be getting installed this month
  - b. Painting invoice - 4seasons painting added \$475 worth of doors was added to this bill as Pete said they could add a few doors, Special thanks to silverblades for covering that

6. Hockey Development.....Troy Michalski (Chair)
  - a . Approve HDC members - All 11 filled out paperwork: Keith Kuklinski, Jonathan Schulz, Joel Hauke, NickThompson, Hubble Manley, Daniel Judd, Eric Vehlow, Troy Michalski, Nicholas Zebro, Jacob Newton, Andy Seidler
  - Motion to approve members Nick T made the motion and Nick Z made a second Motion Passes
  - b. Approve player releases/move ups
    - Two players asked to be released from Mosinee to Everest (They attend School in Everest)
    - Laura made the motion to approve those releases, Cristy second, motion passes
  - Players from is requesting to leave Everest and play with Mosinee ( Played with Mosinee last year)  
Laura made the motion to approve those releases, Cristy second, motion passes
  - (3) Mite players are requesting to move up to try out from mites to squirts - Nick T made a motion, Kim second - Motion Passes
  - (2) to squirt to peepees
  - HDC made a motion statement to be placed on our website, will do report cards on players, structure the HDC more, assign each person to a team, focus on 8U and LTS
7. Scheduling Committee.....Cristy Heldt (Chair)
  - a. Ref clinic - send out date - Oct 15
  - b. Goalie nights \$200/night x 8 Wed nights from 6:15-7:45 pm - Cristy talked to Josh 3 in oct 1 in Nov Jan Feb \$1600 would be the total Sammie made a motion to approve Kim Second Motion Passes
  - c. Trunk or treat? Oct 25 - yes
  - d. Try hockey for free? Nov 8th - Will this work for the register & equip people to make this work? We will need people to work this event
  - e. Fire & Ice - registration closes on On 9/23
8. Building Committee.....Kim Wiesman (Chair)
  - a. Painting/rink cleaning - sign up will go out to the club
  - b. Talk about bleachers - Jeremy explained a couple of options to get bleachers from other clubs
9. Finance Committee.....Laura Vehlow (Chair)
  - a. Finance Reports - Jeremy Made the motion to approve & Chris seconds - Motion Passes
10. Rules Committee.....Cristy Heldt (Chair)
  - a. Nothing new to report
11. Public Affairs/Fundraising.....Nick Thompson
  - a. Nick T brought some fundraising ideas for us to look at that he has gotten from other clubs around the area
12. Tournament Committee.....Nick Zebro (Chair)
  - a. Nick Z - 4 team men's tournament, Mosinee gets coaches, "The Last Dance" March 21/22 Nick will get more information gathered and get stuff out end of October
  - b. Laura is doing good with the state tournament
13. Team Update.....Board Contacts
  - a. Figure out who has what teams - team assignments will be handed out next month

14. Future Plans/Action Items

- a. Storage
- b. Facility needs - Monday June 16th boards will be cleaned, he will be there about 6pm
- c. Recruiting new players to hockey
- d. HDC Wants
- e. New Boards/White Sheeting - Mike & Jon have been working on those
- f. Outdoor sign
- g. Bleachers

14. Action Items - What did we get accomplished on our list:

Sammie made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Kim second 9:08

#####

Meeting Minutes Submitted by :

Sammie Wojcik